

Student's full name: \_\_\_\_\_ Order No: \_\_\_\_\_ Date of testing: \_\_\_\_\_

## PART A. MULTIPLE CHOICE

I. Cross (X) the letter A, B, or C on the answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each question. (3 ms)

1: There is not \_\_\_\_\_ light in the room. It looks dark!

- A. much B. many C. some

2: There's a \_\_\_\_\_ in the bathroom.

- A. shower B. dishwasher C. sofa

3: There \_\_\_\_\_ much light inside this room. Would you please open the windows?

- A. be not B. isn't C. aren't

4: We \_\_\_\_\_ my uncle and his family in Brazil next month.

- A. visiting B. are visiting C. visit

5: Tom and Mary like golf and karate, but their brother \_\_\_\_\_ soccer.

- A. likes B. like C. don't like

6: Which underlined part is INCORRECT?

Mary often plays gymnastics on Monday morning with her sister.

- A. on B. with C. plays

7: We really admire her \_\_\_\_\_ hair.

- A. long straight black B. straight long black C. long black straight

8: A: What does your best friend look like? → B: She's \_\_\_\_\_.

- A. interested in music B. medium-height and slim C. friendly and confident

9: A: \_\_\_\_\_ do you go to the gym? → B: "Three or four days a week."

- A. What time B. When C. How often

10: A: \_\_\_\_\_ → B: He's very tall and handsome.

- A. What is your boyfriend like? B. What does your boyfriend like?  
C. What does your boyfriend look like?

11: A: How are you today? → B: \_\_\_\_\_

- A. I feel awful. B. I am 20 years old. C. I'm friendly.

12: My sister is \_\_\_\_\_. She's really interested in painting and designing.

- A. hard-working B. generous C. creative

13: It's cool and rainy today. I \_\_\_\_\_ to stay at home and bake cookies.

- A. enjoy B. suggest C. 'd like

14: A \_\_\_\_\_ is a device used to control a TV from a distance.

- A. remote control B. satellite C. soap operas

15: My sister is a \_\_\_\_\_ girl. She doesn't like talking to people.

- A. funny B. talkative C. shy

16: I'm going away this weekend, so I want to \_\_\_\_\_ some TV shows.

- A. record B. play C. fast-forward

17: I love \_\_\_\_\_ in Japan because it's a good time to see the cherry blossoms.

- A. warm B. cloudy C. spring

18: The dishes are still in the dishwasher. Can you \_\_\_\_\_ for me?

- A. put it away B. put them away C. put away them

19: The weather there is lovely. It's usually sunny and \_\_\_\_\_.

- A. freezing B. foggy C. warm

20: John \_\_\_\_\_ as a waiter in a restaurant.

- A. work B. to work C. works

II. Complete the text with the words from the box. Write the answers on the answer sheet. (2 ms)

|       |         |      |       |       |         |    |     |
|-------|---------|------|-------|-------|---------|----|-----|
| times | lots of | eyes | wears | funny | healthy | is | has |
|-------|---------|------|-------|-------|---------|----|-----|

My sister's name is Maria and she is 23 years old. She works in an office. She's tall and has long, brown, wavy hair and she has green (21) \_\_\_\_\_. Maria sometimes (22) \_\_\_\_\_ red glasses and she often reads books in the library. When she doesn't study, you can sometimes find her in the gym. She likes to exercise

two or three (23) \_\_\_\_\_ a week. Because she likes to exercise, she is thin, strong and (24) \_\_\_\_\_. She is also a very (25) \_\_\_\_\_ person and she loves to talk with people and make them laugh, so she has (26) \_\_\_\_\_ friends. Maria (27) \_\_\_\_\_ a big, friendly smile and I think she is a beautiful person. Everyone loves her and, of course, I'm happy that she (28) \_\_\_\_\_ my older sister.

## PART B. READING COMPREHENSION

Megan Yates is a normal British teenager. She goes to school from Monday to Friday. She usually does her homework before dinner and she often goes out with her friends at the weekend. Her friends like listening to music and playing computer games but Megan has got an unusual hobby. She loves cooking.

Megan would like to enter the Young Chef of Britain Competition. This competition is for young people who are between 11 and 17 years old. They need to cook a complete meal for two people. The menu needs to be healthy and the food can't cost more than \$15. The first prize is a trip to Italy to learn about Italian cooking and food.

At the moment, Megan is practicing for the competition in the kitchen. She's cooking for her family. The main course is paella, which is a Spanish rice dish. She's also making carrot cake with ice cream.

**Task 1: Read the text and decide whether the statements are True (T) or False (F). (1 m)**

- |                                                                                                                  | T     | F     |
|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-------|-------|
| 29. Megan Yates is an unusual British teenager.                                                                  | ..... | ..... |
| 30. She rarely goes out with her friends at the weekend.                                                         | ..... | ..... |
| 31. The menu in the Young Chef of Britain Competition can be unhealthy.                                          | ..... | ..... |
| 32. The prize of the Young Chef of Britain Competition is to learn more about Italian cooking and food in Italy. | ..... | ..... |

**Task 2: Read the text again and answer the questions. (2 ms)**

33. What does Megan like doing in her free time?  
→ .....
34. Who is the young chef of Britain Competition for?  
→ .....
35. What do the competitors need to do in the Young Chef of Britain Competition?  
→ .....
36. What is Megan doing now?  
→ .....

## PART C. WORD ORDER

**Put the words into the correct order to make meaningful sentences. (2 ms)**

37. literature /in /she /interested /Is /?  
→ .....
38. shy / are / but /students / My sons /hard working /.  
→ .....
39. weather /you /What /like / /kind of / do /?  
→ .....
40. season/ in/ It/ dry/ much/ doesn't/ rain/ very/ the.  
→ .....